the Jane Goodall Institute

September 7th, 2017

Dr. Scott Gottlieb

Commissioner, U.S. Food and Drug Administration
10903 New lHampshire Avenue

Silver Spring, MD 20993

Dear Dr. Gottlieb,

I was disturbed - and quite honestly shocked - 1o learn that the U.S. FDA is still, in 2017, performing cruel and
unnccessary nicotine addiction experiments on monkeys.

I have been told that FDA rescarchers implant squirrel monkeys as young as one-year-old with devices to deliver
nicotine directly into their bloodstreams. The young primates are then placed in restraint devices and trained to press
levers o receive doses of nicotine. This apparently enables them to determine at what point the monkeys become
addicted.

Not only is it extremely cruel to restrain the monkeys, but the ill-effects of the nicotine, apparently recorded on
video and documented, are said to include vomiting, diarrhea and tremors. | was especially horrified to read that
during the course of these experiments, each monkey is locked alone in a cage for nearly three years. For such social
and intelligent animals this, together with the horrific experiments themselves, is tantamount to taxpayer-

funded torture. I am told that the FDA has resisted releasing the videos of these cruel experiments and this I find
extremely troubling.

To continue performing nicotine experiments on monkeys when the results of smoking are well-known in humans
whose smoking habits can still be studied directly—is shameful. I'm sure that most Americans would be horrified to
learn their tax dollars are paying for this abuse,

I urge you to end this research and welcome the opportunity to discuss it with you further.

With Utmost Sincerity,
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Founder, the Jane Goodall Institute &
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1595 Spring Hill, Suite 550 » Vienna, VA 22182
Telephone 703.682.9220 « Facsimile 703.682.9312
www.janegoodall.org



